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A Message from Allison Farrah  
 

Ponder Anew What the Almighty Can Do!   
 

This is the powerful message Rev. David Harvin challenged us to reflect upon during his visit with us at FUMC a few weeks 

ago.   Rev. Harvin inspired us with stories of what God is doing in Africa through the Imagine No Malaria project which United 

Methodists all around the world support.  If we truly take time to reflect upon these words from the beautiful hymn, Praise to the 

Lord, the Almighty, we will be amazed at what the Almighty is doing in our midst. To date, we have helped save 662 precious 

lives in Africa by providing mosquito nets through the Imagine No Malaria project.  Ponder Anew What the Almighty Can Do! 

Just weeks before Rev. Harvin was with us, Debbie Rohleder, Director of Our Daily Bread, amazed us with revealing statistics of 

how Our Daily Bread ecumenical food ministry has evolved over the past 10 years.  What was the vision of our former pastor, 

Dr. Michael Hobbs, became a reality and now thousands of people in our community are being served through this vital ministry.  

Debbie reminded us that from April-August of 2004, the first few months Our Daily Bread was open, 1,125 families in the com-

munity were served with 20 volunteers in place.  In April-August of 2014, 3,131 families were served with 40 volunteers from 

churches throughout our community!  Ponder Anew What the Almighty Can Do! In just a few months, FUMC will commission 

a team of 25 to serve in Haiti on a short-term mission trip.  The goal of our team is to provide enough rice, beans, and oil to feed 

250 families in Haiti for one month.  To date, through the generosity and support of a mission-minded church family, we have 

raised enough funds to feed 151 families.  On March 21, 2015, we will prayerfully surpass our goal as we host the first annual 

Hoofing It for Haiti 5K at the Mary Ellen Kindley Fitness Trail on the campus of Richmond Community College.  Our sponsors 

will make it possible for 100% of the entry fee for each runner/walker to go directly to the purchase of rice, beans, and oil for 

Haiti.  In other words, by participating in the 5K, ONE PERSON will feed a FAMILY in HAITI for a MONTH!  Ponder Anew 

What the Almighty Can Do!    
 

During this season of Lent, as we spend time in self-reflection, prayer, and meditation, I invite us to once again, Ponder Anew 

What the Almighty Can Doé discern where and how God would have you ñplug inò to the ministry and mission opportunities 

of FUMC.  How are you being called to Love God, Love Others, and Love the World?  Together, we make a difference for    

eternity! 

If you would like to place a Lily in the church on Easter Sunday April 6th, please  complete 

the form below and place in the offering plate or mail to the church office.  The cost will be 

$15.00 each. 

Please make your check payable to FUMC at the time of your order.  Thanks!  

 All orders must be received by March 22nd 

 

 

____In Loving Memory of _______________________________ 

  

_____________________________________________________ 

  

_____In Honor of______________________________________ 

  

_____________________________________________________ 

  
Given By:_______________________________________________ 

Sandhills Community Walk to Emmaus 

Menôs Walk is April 16-19 

Womenôs Walk is April 30-May 3 

 

What is Emmaus? 

The Walk to Emmaus experience begins with 

a 72-hour short course in Christianity, Godôs 

grace, disciplines of Christian discipleship, 

and what it means to be the church. The 

weekend is wrapped in prayer and medita-

tion, special times of worship and music. The 

Emmaus Walk typically begins Thursday 

evening and concludes Sunday evening. Men 

and women attend separate weekends. 

The Emmaus Walk is a wonderful experience 

for everyone-you will not regret clearing 

your calendar for a week for you. If you 

would like an application or more details 

please call the church office. Applications are 

due as soon as possible! 



 
Our love and prayers to:  
The Family of Sue Glennon. 
To Doris Denney on the death of her sister, 
  Lee Matthews 
To G. R. Kindley on the death of his sister, 
  Betty Dunn. 
 

In memory oféé 
 

Ann Covington  
 Genevra Kelly 
 Sandy Lampley 
 Dora Steinek 
 Louisa Presler 
 David and Peggy Andersen 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley 
 Zeta Pittman 
 Dotsy Reynolds 
 Jean Crouch 
 Wayne and Mary Stogner 
 
"ÅÔÔÙ $ÕÎÎ ɉ'Ȣ 2Ȣ +ÉÎÄÌÅÙȭÓ ÓÉÓÔÅÒɊ 
 Benson and Ann Crotts 
 Jean Way 
 Nathan and Marie Davis 
 Martha Gandy  
 

Beverly Poe McCain 
 Kathy Harrill McGants 
 
Charles Munn  
 David and Peggy Andersen 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley 
 Jean Crouch 
 
Delores Foster  
 B. T. Phillips 
 David and Peggy Andersen 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley 
 Jean Crouch 
 
2ÉÃÈÁÒÄ Ȱ$ÉÎËÙȱ "ÒÉÇÍÁÎ 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley 
 
Grace Riggan 
 ɉ,ÅÎÁÅ 4ÈÏÍÐÓÏÎȭÓ ÍÏÔÈÅÒɊ 
 David and Peggy Andersen 
  

Judy Mayo 
 Dotsy Reynolds 
 Jean Crouch 
  

,ÅÅ -ÁÔÔÈÅ×Ó ɉ$ÏÒÉÓ $ÅÎÎÅÙȭÓ ÓÉÓÔÅÒɊ 
 Martha Gandy 
 

Major Elton Glover  
 Natalie Sparks 
  
Sue Glennon 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley 
 Martha Gandy 
 Benson and Ann Crotts 
   

Tot Parsons  
 David and Peggy Andersen 
 G. R. and Mary Ellen Kindley  
 
 

In honor oféé 
 Mike Sykes by the UMM 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr. and Mrs. Thurman Scott 

Claudette Brownley 

Jean Crouch  

Peggy Covington    

Denny Glennon 

Jean Haltiwanger    

Faye Poplin 

Carl Anderson   

Roy and Frances Shepard   

Mary Ellen Kindley 

Mabel Mossor 

Delma Reynolds 

Rev. Keith Nanney 

Helen Goodman 

Angie Wiggins 

All our homebound and shut in members 

Our country 

Our servicemen and women 

Elizabeth Alexander 

 

 

March Lectionary  

Readings 
 

Week of March 1 

Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 

Psalm 22:23-31 

Romans 4:13-25 

Mark 8:31-38 
 

Week of March 8 
Exodus 20:1-17 

Psalm 19 

1 Corinthians 1:18-25 

John 2:13-22 
 

Week of March 15 

Numbers 21:4-9 

Psalm 107:1-3, 17-22 

Ephesians 2:1-10 

John 3:14-21 
 

Week of March 22 

Jeremiah 31:31-34 

Psalm 51:1-12 

Hebrews 5:5-10 

John 12:20-33 
 

Week of March 29 

Liturgy of the Palms 

Mark 11:1-11 

Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 

Liturgy of the Passion 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 

Psalm 31:9-16 

Philippians 2:5-11 

Mark 14:1-15 or 

Mark 15:1-39 

College Scholarship Opportunity 

 for Women 

Each year the Conference United Method-

ist Women (UMW) budget money to be 

awarded as scholarships to women      

registered for study at Duke University, 

Methodist  University, Louisburg College 

or NC Wesleyan CoLlege.  We believe 

that we fulfill the UMW PURPOSE to 

expand concepts of mission by assisting 

women pursuing higher education, either 

undergraduate or graduate work. 

The application package is included here. 

Deadline: April 15, 2015 

Interested in Attending Annual  

Conference this year?  

 

Annual Conference has openings for 

voting members to attend this year.  

Especially needed are youth and 

young adults but any age may apply.  

AC will be June 10 th  thru 13 th  in   

Wilmington.  The deadline is March 

10th .  If you would like to attend, 

please contact the church office or 

speak with Mike Sykes.  

http://nccumc.org/laity/files/North-Carolina-Conference-UMW-Complete-Scholarship-Packet-2015.pdf


       

                              

     March Birthdays  
 
 1st Caroline Kidd 
 8th Joe Parsons, III 
 10th David Andersen 
 11th Gladys Shepard 
 14th Alison Kidd 
  Roy Shepard 
 15th Deborah Thomas 
 17th Gaynelle Moon 
 20th Andrew Parsons 
  Gaby Campbell 
 21st Martha Hamer 
 22nd  Jan Clay 
 25th Claudette Brownley 
 26th Jeff Kidd 
 29th Rachel Ellwanger 
  Larry Bowden, Sr. 
 
1 

 

 

 

 

 

From Jean Way 
 

Finally, after 18 months and overcoming the obstacles with which De-

nise and I were faced, our Stephen Ministry Training has begun and we feel that 

we are off to a great start.  The bumps in the road of the past year, the juggling of 

schedules, the material       delivery and technology difficulties provided moments 

of skepticism before ñironing outò all of the wrinkles.  I have continued to remem-

ber the old saying that things that get off to a rocky start usually end up wellð

hopefully that will prove true for Stephen Ministry Training. 

 

As you all know, to become a Stephen Minister, one has to make a two-

year commitment and complete fifty hours of training.  This is quite a lofty goal 

but one that nine participants have chosen to make.  Eight members from our 

church family and one who participates in many of our church activities have 

made this commitment.  To date, we have completed four sessions and have set 

firm dates for the next four sessions.  Denise and I are thrilled to have the oppor-

tunity to work with this group as we learn about building healthy, caring relations 

and explore the many opportunities to reach out to those among us who are in 

need of distinctively Christian caring. 

 

As we all know, FUMC supports a variety of mission fields.  Among 

those are the upcoming Haiti Mission Trip, the Imagine No Malaria Campaign, 

and our ongoing Zoe Ministry; all which we so enthusiastically, faithfully, and 

financially support.    Our church is doing a marvelous job in fulfilling our Mis-

sion Statement as we Love God, Love Others, and Love the World by supporting 

its many missions. 

 

However, mission work is not limited to that which takes place in other 

countriesðmission work can occur both far and near.  Everyone who wants to be 

involved in mission work is not able to travel a long distance to serve.  Those in-

volved in Stephen Ministry realize the need for mission work right here at home.  

Stephen Ministers will be serving those among us who are dealing with terminal 

illness, divorce, loss of a loved one, or any of the many needs for Christian care 

and support.  God has made His call to each of us with wisdom and discernment 

and has created each one individually for a specific purpose and He knows what 

we are capable of accomplishing in His strength.  Stephen Ministry participants 

have heard Godôs call to help our brothers and sisters who are facing a variety of 

crises or life challenges and they have answered.   God has equipped Stephen 

Ministers with the tools to reach out with Christôs care as we offer the love and 

care needed to help those who are hurting to overcome the stress and turmoil in 

their lives. 

 

In Galatians 6:2, we are told to ñBear one anotherôs burdens, and in this 

way you will fulfill the law of Christ.ò  That is exactly what Stephen Ministers do 

as they walk alongside those who are experiencing crises or difficulties in their 

lives.   The Care Giver is caring, praying, listening, encouraging, visiting, and 

bringing Christôs love and care to the hurting as they offer distinctively Christian 

caregiving to those in need.  God calls and disciples follow.  These Stephen Min-

ister Disciples will help to change lives, meet more of the needs of our congrega-

tion and beyond, and help our church to grow stronger in love.   This mission will 

also expand and extend the caregiving capacity much beyond that which Mike 

and Allison have time to offer since there is always great demand for their time. 

 

 Stephen Ministry is a system for training and organizing lay people to 

provide one-on-one Christian care to hurting people in and around our congrega-

tion.  We are all in this together and we must rely on you, our church family, to 

keep us abreast of those needs within our congregation.  We covet your prayers 

and thank you for your support as we embark upon this journey. 

Dear Pastor Sykes, 

 

Thank you for you and your congregationôs par-

ticipation in our recent weekend celebration hon-

oring Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

 

As a result of your participation, the service was 

one of the most spiritual and meaningful ones 

weôve had. 

 

The Community Ecumenical Worship Service 

was well attended and very much appreciated by 

both attendees and participants. 

 

Again, ñThank Youò for being involved in this 

aspect of our community life. 

 

  Very truly yours, 

 

  J. C. Watkins, Chairman 

  MLK Steering Committee 

 

  Rev. James Smith, Jr. 

  Chairman 

  MLK Ecumenical Service  

  Committee 



 

FUMC Youth Calendar for March 2015  
 

March 1    5:00-7:30pm  MYF  6:30pm   
  Youth Dinner: Melanie Saunders 
 

March 8    5:00-7:30pm  MYF  6:30pm   
  Youth Dinner: Sherry Boyette Bible Study Group 
 

March 13  4:00pm  Leave for WinterJam in Raleigh 
Tickets $15-You will need dinner and spending money-
friends and family are invited!    We will call parents when 
we are almost home for pickup time 

 
March 15  8:30am  UMM Breakfast for all male youth and men 

5:00-7:30pm  MYF  
6:30pm  Youth Dinner:  
 

March 21  6:45am  Meet at RCC  
8:00am  Hoofing It For Haiti 5K 
Any youth and parents who are not walking/running in 
the 5K-we will need your help at water booths and maybe 
other areas-please let me know if you can help. If you are 
walking/running you must register by March 13th. Spread 
the Word!!!! 

 

March 22  5:00-7:30pm  MYF  
6:00pm  Youth Dinner:  
 

March 28  12:45pm  Leave for Charlotte 
  Charlotte Hornets Game and Concert: Faith and  
  Family Night. Tickets are $25 and must pre-order by 
  February 28th. You will need dinner and spending  
  money.    We will call parents when we are almost home 
  for pickup time 
 

March 29  5:00-7:30pm  MYF  
6:00pm  Youth Dinner:  

*** We need youth parents for Youth Dinners on Sunday nights in March-June. **** 
         Please call Mary if you can provide dinner for youth on the dates listed below:       
March 15, March 22, March 29, April 19, April 26, May 3, May 17, May 31, and June 7 
 

Dates to remember and put on your calendars:  
**We need to get Youth Sunday, the car wash, the Potato Bar Luncheon, and Relay 
for Life fundraisers on the calendars. ** 
Easter Egg Hunt and Celebration is March 28 with rain date of April 4. We will need youth and 
parents help at the Celebration! 

     

 

 

 

 

         FUMC Children  

        WONDERFUL WEDNESDAY  

         AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM  

At First United Methodist Church -  

410 E. Washington Street, Rockingham, NC  

(910) 895 -4027 website: www.fumcrockingham.org   

 

Wonderful Wednesday Afterschool Program  

WW will meet March 4, 11, 18, and 25 th  from 

3:30 -5:00 with snack, bible story, crafts, 

outside play, music, and more. We will follow 

the school calendar. If there is an early dis-

missal or no school, we will not have WW. We 

will have church bus transportation for LJ 

Bell and Washington Street. Car riders are 

welcome-you may bring your child after 

school. 

Just a reminder that the  

children are singing and  

processing with palms on Palm 

Sunday, March 29 -  all children 

will need to be in the Fellowship 

Hall at 10:30am and dress in 

Sunday best.  

 

 

Attention Graduates! 
We will be honoring all high school seniors at the UMM Breakfast on May 17th and during morning worship. 
Please bring pictures and information of your graduates to the office by April 30th for the DVD presentation at 
the breakfast. 
  
Also we would like information on all graduates, high school and college, for the June newsletter by May 20th. 
Please bring pictures and information to the church office or email it to cmckenzie@carolina.rr.com. 

http://www.fumcrockingham.org
mailto:cmckenzie@carolina.rr.com


March Altar Flowers 
 

 March 1  Jean Way 

 March 8  Open 

 March 15 Dotsy Reynolds 

 March 22 Open 

 March 29 Debbie Taylor 
 

We still have a few dates open on the 2015 calendar.  

Cost is $38 for altar flowers and $28 for flowers on the 

organ.  Please call the church office to let us know who you are 

honoring.   
 

ANNUAL SPAGHETTI DINNER  

FUNDRAISER WAS A SUCCESS BECAUSE 

OF YOU! 
 

The youth would like to thank all of you for supporting them 

at the Spaghetti Dinner. We raised $1,000 with this fund-

raiser. We could not have done this fundraiser without every 

ones help by sending/bringing in items, inviting friends and 

family, help with decorating, cooking,  

serving, singing, cleanup, joining us for dinner, and more. 

 Everyone enjoyed the evening and I have received a lot of 

compliments about the youth, entertainment, and the cooks! 

It was a fun night for all! 

 

The youth would also like to thank all those who participated 

in the entertainment for the dinner. God has blessed you all 

with beautiful talent that was enjoyed by all!  

 

"A note of thanks to Sharon Nichols:  We could not have 

done with it without you.  Your choreography of dance steps 

was so perfect for us and made our "performance" so much 

better! We appreciate your time and attention."  

"The Supremes" and of course, Whoopi!!!! 

 

 

 

 

On the Road Againé 
  

Merry Makers, mark your calendars for the next 3 months! 

 

Thursday, March 12 

 Meet at the church at 10:30 a.m. for our annual trip to Riverôs Edge in Cheraw, SC for lunch.  Experience the 

most DELICIOUS desserts and a scrumptious lunch menu! Just bring money for lunch. 

 

Thursday, April 16 

Meet at the church at 9:00 a.m. for a trip to the magnificent Ava Gardner Museum in Smithfield.  Of course, a 

trip to Smithfield wouldnôt be complete without a stop at the Carolina Premium Outlets. The cost is $10.00 plus 

lunch money. 

 

Thursday, May 14 

We will wrap up the year with a trip to the Bob Timberlake Gallery and Museum in Lexingtoné and what do 

you think of when you hear Lexington?  BBQ, of course- so our day will be made with delicious Lexington 

BBQ and beautiful sights at the Bob Timberlake Gallery.  Meet at the church at 9:00 a.m. Bring lunch money 

and a few extra dollars for gas. 

For more than 50 years, United Methodist 
congregations have been taking part in a 
special One Great Hour of Sharing offering, 
laying the foundation for UMCORôs ministry 
of relief and hope. 

Donations UMCOR receives through this 
offering, along with other undesignated gifts 
made throughout the year, cover our costs 
of doing business. Gifts like yours make it 
possible for UMCOR to use 100% of all 
other contributions on the projects our 
 donors specify, instead of on administrative 
or fundraising costs. 

 
Sunday, March 15, 2015  

https://track.rightinbox.com/follow/e5a2684e-8d7c-4454-bc47-6c9c3f90f273/http%253A%252F%252Fwww.umcgiving.org%252Fsupportoghs
https://track.rightinbox.com/follow/e5a2684e-8d7c-4454-bc47-6c9c3f90f273/http%253A%252F%252Fwww.umcgiving.org%252Fsupportoghs


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

9:30 SS Fellowship 

10:00 Sunday School 

10:55 Worship 

2 

10:00 First Place 

 

5:30 Handbell  

3 

10:00 Tuesday 

 Morning Bible Study 

4 

3:30 Wonderful 

Wednesday 

 

 

7:00 Choir Practice 

5 6 7 

8 

9:30 SS Fellowship 

10:00 Sunday School 

10:55 Worship 

9 

10:00 First Place 

 

5:30 Handbell  

10 

10:00 Tuesday 

 Morning Bible Study 

 

 

6:30 

SPRC 

11 

3:30 Wonderful 

Wednesday 

 

 

7:00 Choir Practice 

12 13 14 

15 

8:30 UMM 

9:30 SS Fellowship 

10:00 Sunday School 

10:55 Worship 

16 

10:00 First Place 

 

5:30 Handbell  

17 

10:00 Tuesday 

 Morning Bible Study 

6:30 

TRUSTEES 

 

 

18 

3:30 Wonderful 

Wednesday 

 

 

7:00 Choir Practice 

19 20 21 

 

HOOFING IT 

FOR HAITI  

22 

9:30 SS Fellowship 

10:00 Sunday School 

10:55 Worship 

23 

10:00 First Place 

 

5:30 Handbell  

24 

10:00 Tuesday 

 Morning Bible Study 

 

 

 

6:30 

CHURCH  

COUNCIL 

25 

3:30 Wonderful 

Wednesday 

 

 

7:00 Choir Practice 

26 27 28 

10:00 

29 

9:30 SS Fellowship 

10:00 Sunday School 

10:55 Worship 

 

30 

10:00 First Place 

 

5:30 Handbell  

31 

10:00 Tuesday 

 Morning Bible Study 

 The UMW will 

host another 

luncheon immedi-

ately following 

worship services 

on Sunday, March 

29.  Donations for 

UMW projects  

  



 

 

 

Ushers: Benson Crotts Team 

Heat/AC Hilton and Jim Haines 

Crucifer  Mar.1 Cole Deane 
  Mar. 8 Shelby Matheson 
  Mar. 15 Mason Bailey 
  Mar. 22 Joshua Griffith 
  Mar. 29 
 
Acolytes  Mar. 1 Kalei Grant/Claire High 
  Mar. 8 Olivia Meacham/Shelby Diggs 
  Mar. 15 Jessi Graham/Jadyn Johnson 
  Mar. 22 Lilly Matheson/Abigail Miller 
  Mar. 29 Meredith Gerald/Rebecca Clay 
 
TV Ministry Randall Mace 
 
Nursery:  Mar. 1 Mindi Grant 
  Mar. 8 Kim Adams  
  Mar. 15 Kim LeBerth 
  Mar. 22 Debbie Morrison 
  Mar. 29 Jami Graham 
   
Greeters:  Mar. 1 Sharon Nichols 
    Thomas and Daphne Smith 
  Mar. 8 Dianne Stafford 
    Teddy and Anna Moseley 
  Mar. 15 Susan Eason 
    Bob and Sheila Gilmore 
  Mar. 22 Martha Gandy 
    Bill and Carole Frye 
  Mar. 29 Jean Cain 
    Wiley and Judy Mabe 
  
Fellowship: Mar. 1 Jeff Hughes 
  Mar. 8 Glenn Alexander 
  Mar. 15 UMM 
  Mar. 22 Benson Crotts 
  Mar. 29 John Thomas 
  

  Hedge Prayer  
First Sunday Discovery Young Adult Class 
Second Sunday The Bible Class  
Third Sunday Cross Currents Class 
Fourth Sunday Ladies Bible Class 
Fifth Sunday: Susanne McInnis 
 

Hermitage Ministry 
First Monday    East Rockingham UMC 
Second Monday     
Third Monday    Robert Cain and Joyce Smith 
Fourth Monday    Randy & Margaret Leak  
 

 

March Servers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UMW News 

 

The UMW held their first General Meeting on Sunday, February 7th 

in Room 101.  Lisa Ledford presented a very informative program 

about living wills.  Thank youôs are extended to her for her presenta-

tion, to all program participants at this meeting and to Barbara Good-

man, Leader of Circle 5 and all of her circle members for the fabulous 

refreshments that they provided.  It was a wonderful afternoon for our 

UMW:  a very informative program and time to visit and fellowship 

with circle members! 

 

We appreciate your continued support of the UMW sponsored lunch-

eons.  Thank you for supporting us so that we may, in turn, continue 

to support missions in the many ways that we do.  We will have our 

third luncheon on Sunday, March 29th---menu for this luncheon will 

be a Potato Bar along with desserts.  We look forward to serving you! 

At our General Meeting, we also scheduled two more luncheons for 

2015, so please mark your calendars for Sunday, May 17th and Sep-

tember 20th.  We will give you more details about these luncheons as 

we are closer to those dates. 

 Church wide flea market,  will be held on Saturday April 
18th.  Tables will be rented for $10.00 each, you will be 
 responsible for your own table and  will give 10% of your 
sales to use for the project we chose. More details will be 
available soon, but start sitting your flea market items aside 
and join us for this fun activity.  Call Shelia Webb or Leone 
McLester.to reserve a table or for more info.  Thank you   

Imagine No Malaria Goal Going Well  
 

At Annual Conference last year, I was challenged to 

challenge our church to supply 1,000 mosquito nets at 

$10.00 per net to save lives in Africa.  The challenge 

time frame was for one year; by Annual Conference 

2015.  To be sure, it was a God -sized challenge. I am 

excited to report that we have 753 nets as of the 

writing of this newsletter.  This is BIG!  Thank you for 

your vision to see men, women, and children live be-

cause of the nets we are providing. Keep up the GOOD 

work!   Remember we are blessed to be a blessing!  

       

   Mike Sykes  


